OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION
Board Minutes

17 August 2005

Members present:  Ron Lovell, Bill Brennan, David Eiseman, Kathy Heath, Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh, Gary Tiedeman, Carol Mason, Laura Sneeden and Glenn Klein.

Absent:  Gale Hazel, Bobbye Koeper, Nancy Evans and Norma Barnhisel

Guests:  Luanne Lawrence & Larry Pribyl
Meeting called to order by President Eiseman at 10:13 am.  Note:  The President’s cabinet was late so we couldn’t occupy the room until after 10:00 am.
Laura showed her new engagement ring – congratulations!

Minutes were approved with the correction of meeting room at the Foundation from Christian to Christiansen.

OSU University Day:  Approval was given for the $20 registration fee for an OSURA booth and approximately $200 for posters etc. for the booth.  Kathy Meddaugh is heading up this project.  Bobbye and Kent Summer and graphic design students will assist and help with the setup.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Provost’s Account balance is $8,963 and the Foundation Account balance is $8,882.81 including $565 for the golf tournament.
Volunteer Opportunities:  Kathy reported on New Student Week Sept 20, 21, 22, 23 and 25.  A signup sheet was passed around and more help is needed.  Because some of our members do not have email, it was agreed that postage could be paid to send those members notices about volunteer opportunities and other activities.
History & Mission:  Laura presented a copy of a history and mission of OSURA for Board information.  Ron Lovell volunteered to help with an update of this information.  An item added later by Kathy Meddaugh was the possibility of an OSURA scholarship.    
Newsletter:  Ron and Laura are working on the October newsletter which will list coming events, a report of the institutionalization of OSURA by Pres. Eiseman, profile of new board members and a summary by Ron Lovell of the presentation that we are going to have today from Luanne Lawrence.

Program Ideas:  Ken suggested a tour of the new Kelly Engineering building, another theatre program either on campus or at the Majestic, 

and the OSU Symphony is 100 years old and is a possible program.
September Meeting:  The September meeting will be September 19th at 10:00 am in the President’s Conference Room.  We can no longer use any of the rooms at the OSU Foundation, even for our annual meeting.  The Memorial Union, the Alumni Center and the LaSells Stewart Center were all suggested as possible sites for the annual meeting.  Parking is a major consideration.  

A chart showing the organization of University Advancement & a new OSU promotional booklet were handed out by Laura.  Copies can be obtained from her office.  She also reported that the Retirement Directory had 415 people signed up compared to 408 at this time last year.  We were reminded that spouses can be members of OSURA and can continue this membership even if the regular member is no longer a member.  

Luanne Lawrence, OSU Vice President for University Advancement arrived and was presented with an OSURA polo shirt by Pres. David as an honorary member of OSURA.  Her presentation will be summarized in the October issue of the OSURA newsletter.  She was assisted by Larry Pribyl, Assistant Director of Broadcast Communications.
ORANGE CARD (GOLD CARD):  The Gold Card program that is sponsored by retirement associations at some other universities was discussed and will be an item of business at our next meeting.  Members thought an “ORANGE CARD” would be more appropriate for OSU than a Gold Card.  The benefits of such a card might warrant an increase in dues.  An example from another university was an increase from $15 to $25.   Orange Card cooperators could be recognized in our newsletter.
Retirement Workshops:  Kathy Meddaugh was recognized as having done an excellent job of past workshops for upcoming retirees and was asked to take the leadership in organizing future programs.

Golf Tournament:  Bill reported on the current status of the golf tournament.  In 2004 we had 62 participants in total with 38 golfers.  So far we have 34 registered with 19 golfers.  A reminder will be sent to all members to encourage participation.  Donations for door prizes are welcome and Sean Arey, the golf pro and manager at Trysting Tree Golf Course had a change in plans and will be present to host the event.  The golf committee is meeting at Trysting Tree on August 24th.  

Budget:  We need a budget for 2005-2006.  It was suggested that Kathy, Bill, Ken and David prepare a preliminary budget for the Board to review and approve.

Advocacy Role of OSURA:  The recent court ruling on PERS, parking, and athletic events discounts for “staff” were items suggested that OSURA should advocate for faculty and staff.  
OSURA Committees:  Committees for OSURA will be a major topic at our next meeting.  Ken’s suggestions are a starter.  An Orange Card committee should also be added to that list.  

RESER OPEN HOUSE:  A reminder that Reser Stadium will have an open house on August 27th from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:59 am.

Respectfully submitted:

Glenn Klein, Secretary
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